
December 2, 2021, Commission Meeting Minutes

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 2, 2021, MOUNT EPHRAIM COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES

IN-PERSON MEETING HELD 7:00PM AT BOROUGH HALL
MEETING CALL TO ORDER/OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS STATEMENT 
Mayor Tovinsky called the meeting to order at 7:00pm with the “Pledge of Allegiance” and the “Open Public Meetings Act” statement.  He welcomed all to the meeting.  
ROLL CALL
The Clerk called the roll with Commissioner Gies, Commissioner Wolk and Mayor Tovinsky present.  Also present for the Borough were Solicitor Justin Strausser and Engineer Greg Fusco, Jr., from KEI Engineers. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

October 26, 2021, Caucus meeting, and November 4, 2021, Commission meeting minutes were submitted for review and approval.  On a motion by Commissioner Gies, second by Commissioner Wolk, the minutes were approved with all in favor.  
APPROVAL OF VOUCHERS
Mayor Tovinsky announced that vouchers in the amount of $1,661,513.14 were submitted for approval.  On a motion by Commissioner Gies second by Commissioner Wolk, the vouchers as submitted were approved with the following poll vote:  Gies-yes; Wolk-yes; Tovinsky-yes.
RESOLUTIONS FOR APPROVAL BY CONSENT AGENDA
21-93
Authorizing Execution of an Agreement with E3 IT Services

21-94
Authorizing Renewal of the Liquor License Held by McStone’s LLC

21-95
Authorizing Refund of a Permit Fee

21-96
Designating Regular Meeting Dates and Times for Calendar Year 2022

21-97
Authorizing Participation in the Camden County Contract with Deer Carcass Removal Services

21-98
Authorizing Execution of an Agreement with Environmental Recovery, LLC (for the next phases of work to be done for the Cleveland Avenue project)

21-99
Authorizing Renewal of Participation in the Southern New Jersey Regional Employee Benefits Fund

21-100
Authorizing 2021 Budget Transfers 

21-101
Cancelling Taxes Due to a Veterans Exemption

21-102
Authorizing a Refund of Overpaid Taxes

21-103
Establishing a 2022 Temporary Operating Budget

On a motion by Commissioner Gies, second by Commissioner Wolk, the resolution consent agenda was approved with the following poll vote:  Gies-yes; Wolk-yes; Tovinsky-yes. Resolution consent agenda was approved. 

REPORTS AND COMMENTS BY COMMISSIONERS
Commissioner Gies read highlights from the Fire Department monthly report for November. They had two dwelling fires, one EMS assist, six hazardous conditions, 11 tank calls, 24 mutual aid calls, nine alarm systems and had 100.5 duty crew hours, 36 duty crew shifts, and they had three drills.  Their Christmas parade is December 11.  He then read the court report for October reporting they turned over $3,939.18 to the Borough.  Commissioner Gies then read highlights from the Police Department report for November from Chief Conte.  They answered 629 calls for service and he read highlights of the calls. They also had 132 vehicle stops and issued 81 motor vehicle summonses.  There were no juvenile arrests for the month.  
Commissioner Wolk read the details from the Tax Collector’s report for November 2021, reporting total receipts of $2,431,526.82.  We had two lien redemptions totaling $5,145.71.  He wished everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.  
Engineer Greg Fusco, Jr. reported on the following: 

The Borough was awarded $230,000 for the second phase of Lake Street by NJDOT.  Their office plans to bid the project along with phase one in March of 2022.
We met with Barrett to discuss the re-work on Linden and Idora and they will make those improvements as soon as weather permits.

We continue to work on the plans for the drainage improvement project at Lowell and Winthrop.  He wished everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

Mayor Tovinsky reported that the Construction Office issued 16 permits for a total of $4,073.00 and five resale CO’s for $600.00.  Public Works collected 43,260 pounds of recycling and trash tonnage of 151 for a cost of $12,550.00.  They collected 5,220 pounds of metal for $484.00.  We are getting a new leaf machine in a couple of weeks.  Residents should be patient and if you have leaves that need to be picked-up, call DPW and they will come get them.  DPW also winterized the clubhouses and candy stands at the Little League fields.  He hopes everyone enjoys the parade.  Unfortunately he cannot attend the parade because of a wedding.  He wished all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.  
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
Mayor Tovinsky opened the meeting to the public and asked that residents state their name for the record.  Present was Angelique Kappatos from Valley Road who asked if Wawa is coming in this month.  Mayor Tovinsky said they have to come before the Planning Board but have not contacted us yet.  Kappatos added that she saw PSE&G digging out there around the vacant house and wondered if it had to do with Wawa.  Mayor Tovinsky said we don’t have any information about that but PSE&G often does work without letting the town know.  He assured Kappatos that when Wawa is coming in, she will be notified.  He also said we will be doing more work behind their homes after the first of the year.  He thanked her for coming to our meetings.  
Seeing no further public comment, on a motion by Commissioner Gies, second by Commissioner Wolk, the public portion was closed.  
On a motion by Commissioner Gies, second by Commissioner Wolk, the meeting was adjourned at 7:16pm.    
Approved:
Terry Shannon    
Terry Shannon, Municipal Clerk
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